
Minutes of the meeting of a meeting of Cherry Burton Parish Council held on 
Tuesday 11th June 2019 in the Sports Pavilion. 
Present:- Parish Councillors Peirson (in the Chair), Arandle, Baker, Dickinson, 
Lindsay, Jeffrey and Wardale. 
3 members of the public. 
Clerk  - J.Wardale  
ERYC Councillors Gateshill & Greenwood. 
 

06/19/19 Apologies for absence  
  None   
 
06/19/20 Declarations of Interest  
 
06/19/21 Register of Interest forms  

The remaining forms were collected and would be published on the website 
shortly. 
 

06/19/22 Minutes of the meeting held on 14th May 2019 were agreed and  
signed as a complete record.  
 

06/19/23 Matters Arising 
Christmas Lights Committee 
Cllr Arandle, who was not at the last meeting, agreed to join the above 
Committee. 
 
Co-option of New Councillors 
There had been 3 expressions of interest in the vacancies. 
Resolved – to advertise the vacancies on the noticeboard and website with the 
deadline being the end of June. Ask the interested parties for an email about 
their background and why they are interested in joining the Parish Council. 
 

  Anti-social behaviour  
Cllr Lindsey reported that there had been an incident of cars and motor bikes 
driving around the old golf course and one of the adjacent residents had had 
graffiti written on their property.  This had occurred on Saturday 8th June 
2019. The police had been contacted but there had been no response.  There 
was a discussion about the possible implications for the Sportsfield and the 
importance of locking the gate regularly. 
Resolved – to contact the police to find out why there was no attendance. 
 
Local Councils Association Foundation Award 
Cllr Lindsay had found further information about the award and felt that it was 
a good idea.  He updated the meeting. 
It was suggested to contact another Parish Council that had done the award for 
advice. 
Resolved – to send out the information to everyone and then ask for responses 
at the next meeting. 
 
 
 



VE Day Celebrations 8th to 10th May 2020 
Cllr Lindsay felt that the Parish Council should help to co-ordinate the 
celebrations around the village.  
Resolved – to publicise on website and village Facebook page to see if other 
groups would be interested in contributing. 
 
Trees on Village Green 
ERYC had inspected the trees on the Village Green and felt that they did not 
need any work at the moment.  They would be undertaking yearly surveys to 
ascertain the health and identify any remedial works that needed to be done. 
Resolved – to inform the resident who complained. 
 

06/19/24 ERYC Matters  
(a) Feedback from ERYC Planning Liaison Meeting 
Cllr Dickinson fed back from the meeting.   
Some issues that were discussed included changes to the affordable housing 
legislation.   
ERYC have to identify a five-year supply of land for housing and this has to 
be maintained.  If they fall below this other building sites may be identified.  
The Local Plan is reviewed every 5 years with the process beginning in 2020 
to be completed by 2022.   
Planning fees had increased which has resulted in increased staff at ERYC.  
An interactive map is being introduced online to highlight sites for new plans 
and show protected trees.   
Any retrospective planning application must be considered as if there had been 
no building taking place. 
 
Standing orders were suspended 
(b) New ERY Councillors 
Cllrs Greenwood and Gateshill introduced themselves and asked if there were 
any issues that needed to be addressed.   
Cllr Peirson brought up some of the issues in the village including speeding 
traffic, the problems of the narrow roads at the back of Bishop Burton College 
and lack of footpath.   
There had also been a motorbike accident at the Malton Crossroads and a 
resident felt that the speed of vehicles was a problem.  
Resolved - they suggested contacting ERYC again and then getting back to 
them if there were problems. 
8.26pm Cllrs Greenwood and Gateshill left the meeting. 
 
(c) Litter on Bishop Burton Road 
Two residents complained about the amount of litter on the road, mainly fast 
food wrappers thrown out of cars. 
Resolved – to inspect the site for litter. 
Standing Orders Re-instated. 
 
(d) Wildlife Photographer of the Year Exhibition 
An invitation had been sent to attend the opening of the exhibition and Cllr 
Dickinson had agreed to attend. 
 



06/19/25 Accounts for payment  
 The following payments were agreed:- 
 Defibrillator  Replacement battery & pads  £ 260.28 
 J.Wardale Salary & expenses   £ 389.64 
 SFMC  Pavilion fire inspection  £ 325.75 
 SFMC  Disabled toilet alarm   £ 216.00 
 SFMC  ERYC extra rubbish collection £   10.35 
 Yorkshire Water allotment supply   £   21.35 
 Cherry School donation for use of Hall APM 
 Cllr Wardale Pavilion supplies   £   34.87 
 Foster’s  Sfield Grasscutting   £  456.00 
 Rollits  Legal Fees April   £1234.22 
 SFMC  Pavilion kitchen refit labour  £  460.08 
  
06/19/26 Parish Council Accounts 

The accounts are now complete and will be submitted to the Auditor. 
Cllr Arandle agreed to become a signatory on the account.  The Clerk 
requested permission to close the old Barclay’s account and transfer the funds 
to the HSBC account. 
Resolved – this was agreed. 
 

06/19/27 Correspondence received  
  Hornsea 4 Community Newsletter. 

Copies of this had been received and Cllr Baker had contacted the Community 
Liaison Officer and had had a meeting to discuss possible funding that may be 
available. 
Request from resident  
A resident had seen surveyors around the Cedar Grange site and the verge on 
the corner on Canada Drive.  He had asked if the PC could contact ERYC to 
find out what was going on. 
Resolved – contact the planning department to see if anything had been 
submitted. 
Notice of cycle race 
The Yorkshire Wolds Cycle Challenge would be passing through the village 
on Saturday 13th July 2019. 
Resolved – to display the notice on the board and website. 
Register of Electors update 
Police and Crime Commissioner E bulletin 
This had been received and circulated. 
 

06/19/28 Pond Matters 
The draft judgement has been received and the land on which the electricity 
cabinets were situated had been found to be owned by the Parish Council.   
The white fence around pond still needs painting and other areas need tidying 
up. 
Resolved – to advertise on Facebook to see if residents could help. 
 
 
 
 



06/19/29 Planning 
Notice of Decision 
Erection of extension at Meadfoot, Malton Road – planning permission 
granted with conditions. 
 
Erection two dwellings on land NW Bishop Burton Road. 
It has been reported that some engineering work appears to have started on 
this site but no decision has been received from ERYC yet. 
Resolved – to report to ERYC. 
 

06/19/30 Sportsfield Management Committee 
 

Cllr Baker reported that the snags following the refurbishment of the Pavilion 
have now been sorted, and the kitchen refurbishment is nearly complete.  It 
had been agreed that the new hob and oven would be paid for by the Baden 
Powell groups. 
There are now 5 football teams who are interested in using the Field and this 
may now qualify for FA funding. 
A meeting with Bishop Burton College to advise on nature trail still to be 
arranged.  Four more bat boxes have been received and will be put up. 
The disabled toilet door codes have been distributed to the team captains who 
will take responsibility to lock up after any events. 
Press release has been drafted and will be released. 
 

The meeting ended at 9.05pm 
 
 


